
Steve Goodin 
 
I’m very interested in serving as a trustee if the interest is mutual by the other members. 
I’ve led a life of civic involvement, from Peace Corps and Army service as a young man 
to my time as an appointed member of City Council in 2020 and 2021.  I continue to 
serve as the City’s representative on the Regional Planning Commission and was 
recently appointed to serve on the Urban Forestry Board. 
 
My nonprofit experience is also substantial (and hopefully substantive). It includes 
chairing the boards of the Center for Addiction Treatment and the River City 
Correctional Facility, and my current service on the King Records Legacy Foundation 
Board and the USO board. My legal background includes a significant amount of 
municipal representation, including work on public recourse and open meetings 
matters.  This knowledge base will hopefully be additive to the Town Meeting. 
 
I would be honored to be considered for the open position.  
Thank you for your consideration. 
Steve Goodin 
 

Ben Pantoja 
 
I’m Ben Pantoja. I’ve lived in Clifton for 40 years. In February, I’ll be retiring after 38 
years in Engineering at Procter and Gamble. I was on the Board of CTM between 2010 
and 2016. I served 2 years as a trustee, 2 as Vice President, and 2 as President. I 
would like to rejoin the Board. My top priority would be to improve the dialogue and 
effectiveness of CTM Board Meetings. I am also interested in Zoning. 

 
Mindi Rich 

 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
My family returned to Clifton in the summer of 2022.  My husband, three daughters and 
I are thrilled to be back in this wonderful gem of a neighborhood!  I have always enjoyed 
keeping busy by volunteering within the community in one way or another.  For 
several years I assisted in coordinating the Clifton Child Study Group - something I am 
still very active in today.  I have also assisted in organizing CliftonFest in past years - 
creating a space to raise funds for the Clifton Area Neighborhood School and The 
Amazing Race.  In 2017, I worked with the City of Cincinnati and DOTE to have a 
crosswalk installed at the intersection of Glenmary and Brookline.  In 2022, I once again 
reached out to the community to request its support in having a 3 Way Stop installed 
within that very same intersection.  Thanks to the support of CTM and the 
Transportation/Public Safety Committee and to the efforts of DOTE - the 3 Way Stop 
has been installed - enabling pedestrians and motorists alike to have a safer experience 
while traveling through this intersection.  Needless to say - I am a doer.  I enjoy working 
with others and helping create a community and neighborhood that is welcoming, 
inclusive and safe for all.  With all this said, I would truly appreciate the opportunity to 
serve as a Clifton Town Meeting Trustee. 
 
I appreciate your consideration, 
Mind Rich 
 


